
 
         C IT Y H AL L  

CITY OF ANGELS PO Box 667, 200 Monte Verda St. Suite B, Angels Camp, CA 95222 P: (209) 736-2181 

 
DATE:  February 18, 2025  

TO:  Angels City Council 

FROM:  Steve Williams, Interim City Administrator 

 
RE: Resolution 25-009 – Authorizing the Completion of a Preliminary Grading Plan 

for a Portion of the Foundry Lane Extension 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Approve a Resolution authorizing the completion of a Preliminary Grading Plan for a portion of the 
Foundry Lane Extension. 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The Foundry Lane Extension Project began in approximately 2000. 
 
Much work has been completed regarding the initial design and conceptual maps. 
 
The extension of Foundry Lane from State Route 49 to State Route 4 is included in the City of Angels 
General Plan. 
 
A partnership between the City of Angels, Calaveras Council of Governments (CCOG), and Caltrans 
produced a document titled “Angels Camp State Route 4 & State Route 49 Gateway and Corridor Study” 
in January of 2016. 
 
 
DISCUSSION: 
The Extension of Foundry Lane is intended to provide a solution to transportation conflicts at State 
Route 49 and State Route 4 through integrated land use and transportation planning. 
 
There has been some progress on the project within the last several months.   
 
Owners of the property on the south side of the project met with staff in December 2024 to discuss 
roadway placement options. 
 
Cal Trans committed to a timeline to the decertification process which includes a Cal Trans-
approved appraisal by January 31, 2025, and recording of the deed by June 6, 2025.  
 
Our City Engineer is prepared to provide the preliminary grading plan for the south portion of the 
project beginning at State Route 49 and continuing northwest beyond the proposed Frog Jump Plaza 
Phase 2. 
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FINANCIAL IMPACT: 
The estimated cost of the proposed preliminary grading plan is $31,500.  There is adequate funding 
in the 24/25 fiscal year budget and Task Order 22 to fund the work associated with completing the 
plan.  No additional funding is anticipated. 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
1. Letter from City Engineer dated January 9, 2025 


